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Draft Meeting Summary Notes 
Stelco – Lake Erie Works Community Liaison Committee (CLC) 
21 June 2017, 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m., Lake Erie Works #6 Pickle Lines Office 
 

CLC Members In Attendance:  
Caroline Burrage, Bucky Erwin, Bill Lindsay, Scott Milne, Wayne Nyomtato, Lidy Romanuk, Paul 
Widmeyer 

 
Other Attendees:  
Mike Blake (Stelco) 
Adrienne Clark (Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change) 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco) 
Garret Urie (Stelco) 

 
Welcome and Safety Contact 
The safety evacuation procedure was reviewed for all in attendance in case of an emergency. 
 
Review and Approval of Agenda 
The committee accepted them as presented. 
 
Review and Approval of Minutes of 26 January 2017 
Minutes from the 26 January 2017 meeting will be reviewed and were accepted as presented. 
 
CCAA Restructuring Update 
Trevor provided an update on the CCAA restructuring process.  On June 9, 2017, the Court 
approved Stelco’s proposed Plan of Arrangement.  The target for completion of the transaction is 
June 30, 2017.  Upon emergence, the company name will formally change to Stelco Inc. under the 
ownership of Bedrock Industries.  New 5-year collective agreements will take also effect for our 
unionized employees. 

 
Performance under O.Reg. 419/05 Site Specific Standard Order - Particulates 
Katie provided a summary of the performance of the Lake Erie Works coke battery operations 
under the Site-Specific Standard Order for particulates from Jan – May 2017.  Adrienne Clark 
provided a verbal summary of the Ministry of Environment and Climate Change’s comments 
regarding the coke battery operations. 
 
ISO 14001 Environmental Management System Update 
Scott provided a brief update on Lake Erie Works’ achievement of certification under the new ISO 
14001 standard. 
 
Water Treatment at Lake Erie Works 
Garret provided an overview of water treatment at Lake Erie Works.  This presentation included a 
video of the extensive water treatment systems in place across the facility. 
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Community Concerns 
No concerns were raised at this time. 
 
Adjournment 
 
The next committee meeting will take place in September.  Meeting details, including exact date 
will be finalized in consultation with the Ministry of Environment and Climate Change.  Stelco will 
provide details to CLC members over the summer. 
 

 


